
KIRKLINTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of Kirklinton Parish Council held at Fir Ends School on Tuesday 10 July 2018.
PRESENT
M Jack (Chairperson), I Armstrong, Mrs M Story, Mrs M White, A Smith, T Wigham and D Allan.
Two members of the local community, Mr and Mrs A Sewell, were also present for part of the meeting.

APOLOGIES

Mrs B Irving 
REQUESTS FOR DISPENSATIONS
No requests received.

DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

None declared.
MINUTES of the Annual General Meeting held on 15 May 2018 were approved as a correct record and duly signed by the Chairperson. 
MATTERS ARISING

(a) Play area – monthly inspections

Weekly Inspection Reports were issued to the next Councillors on the rota.  

(b) Play area – re-development
Mr Jack updated the Parish Council following the site meeting with a representative of HAGS, a playground company, by briefly outlining the proposals on which HAGS would provide drawings and estimates of cost. These included:

1. replacement of the existing fort/slide;

2. an extension of the existing safety surface area to accommodate some additional items of play equipment such as a Roty Roundabout, Swingo and Grolly Springer;

3. a single goal post located in the far north/east corner facing away from properties;

4. the provision of a surface level tarmac footpath.

Mr Jack emphasised that these were just provisional proposals for the Parish Council to consider in more detail when costs were available  and that they represented the views of those residents who had approached the parish council requesting the provision of more equipment. 

Mr Jack explained that the Parish Council had also to take into account a recent decision of Fir Ends School’s Governing Body regarding the use of the school field outside school hours.

Mr and Mrs Lewis, whose property adjoins the play area, contributed to the ensuing discussion by outlining their concerns to the play area being used for ball games. In their opinion the play area was too small and if such use was going to be encouraged by the provision of goalposts they were fearful that property would be damaged by balls and hedges damaged by children trying to retrieve balls kicked into adjoining gardens and fields.
The Parish Council took on board the comments of both Mr and Mrs Lewis and assured them that their views would be taken into consideration when any proposals were finalised. Mr Jack thanked Mr and Mrs Lewis for attending the meeting and for contributing to the discussion.

Mr Jack confirmed that the project was at a very early stage and had many hurdles to overcome, not least of all, obtaining the necessary funding. The final proposals would need to be based on the amount of funding the Parish Council considered appropriate and achievable.          

INCOME AND EXPENDITURE 2018/19
The Income and Expenditure position as at 10 July 2018 compared with the approved Budget was noted.
PAYMENTS, SUBSCRIPTIONS AND RECEIPTS

(1) The following payment was approved:
          (a) Invoice from A W Jenkinson for Woodfibre (291.60)  
(2) A letter of thanks from Kirklinton with Hethersgill PCC in respect of the Parish Council Grant was noted.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS

(a) Application No. 18/0492 (Mr C Irving)
Change of use of agricultural land to domestic garden area (Retrospective) at 2, Alstonby Court, Westlinton, Carlisle.

The observations of the Planning Sub-Committee were confirmed.
(b) Application No. 18/0192 (Mrs A Fowler)
Erection of 5No. dwellings and provision of adjacent public car park for use by the parish of Kirklinton (Outline)

The Clerk reported that the Applicant had requested a representative of the Parish Council to attend the planning meeting to express the Parish Council’s support for the Application. In consultation with the Chairman the Applicant’s request was denied.   
CODE OF CONDUCT FOR PARISH COUNCILLORS
A letter from Carlisle City Council reminding Parish Councillors to complete a new form in respect of any change to their interests, including changes of employment, ownership or renting property etc within 28 days of any change taking place was noted.
END OF YEAR ACCOUNTS 2017/18
The Clerk reported that all the appropriate actions had been undertaken in respect of the end of year accounts. The Clerk also advised the Parish Council that CALC had undertaken some Website checks regarding the transparency compliance requirements and had advised the Clerk that they were impressed with the level of transparency compliance achieved on the the Kirklinton (Middle) Parish Council website.    
CORRESPONDENCE

A schedule of the correspondence received since the last meeting was noted.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Tuesday 18 September 2018
CORRESPONDENCE received since the last meeting

1. CUMBRIA ASSOCIATION OF LOCAL COUNCILS

    CALC Newsletter – June 2018 (copy attached)

    Training Opportunities

2. CARLISLE CITY COUNCIL

    Agendas and Minutes of City Council Meetings

3. CUMBRIA COUNTY COUNCIL

    Houghton & Irthington Electoral Division Email Grants Panels 2018/19

